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SYSL Board of Manager’s Meeting 
Tuesday, October 10, 2006 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER: 
Meeting called to order at 7:39 p.m.  
 
ROLL CALL: 
All clubs present except Southgate. 
 
VISITORS: 
Sophia, Sam, Gloria, Rebecca Davis, Angela Bribiescas, and Pam Mooney of Tahoe 
Park. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Motion made by Bruce Mattos of Land Park and seconded by Tom Bistline of 
Greenhaven to approve the minutes. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
FIRST VICE REPORT: 
Sarah Najarro provided the PAD report.  Things are improving.  The number of red cards 
has decreased for recreational teams. 
 
Sarah advised all club managers to remind referees that all players must have a player 
pass in order to play.  No exceptions.  No pass; no play.   
 
She has games cards to return to Southgate, East Sac, Woodland, and Our Lady of 
Guadalupe, Parkway, Clarksburg, Greenhaven, Tahoe Park, River Park, South Florin, and 
Land Park.   
 
It was reported that metro teams received 15 red cards this week. 
 
HEAD COACH REPORT: 
Steve Martinez reported that the "F" clinic last week had 22 participants.  That is the last 
clinic for the season.   
 
Reminder to all club managers that each etro coach listed on the Golden Rod must be 
certified referees by next season. 
 
 



HEAD REFEREE REPORT: 
Don Spicklemeir reported that the referee classes are completed.  The number of referees 
certified has increased tremendously.  The concern is that more youth are enrolling.  Age 
will be asked at the time of registration and youth under the age of 16-years-old will not 
be allowed unless they are going to actually be utilized as referees.   
 
There is a possibility that a clinic could be arranged if there were at least 30 coaches 
interested.  If there are interested coaches in your clubs let Don know and more will be 
discussed at a future meeting. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Hope Anaya provided copies of the report.   
 
METRO REPORT: 
Sarah Najarro reported that all teams have been moved up or down in division 
accordingly and managers have been notified.  Revised schedules are available. 
 
REGISTRAR’S REPORT: 
Jennifer Neuner was not present but Marlene Vega shared the report on her behalf.  At 
the present time we have almost 7700 players.  Recreational registration has closed.  The 
rule for Division IV is that players must be registered by the Sunday prior to the 5th game.   
 
Please remind coaches that player passes cannot be transferred to a different club.  They 
must contact the club registrar so things are handled properly.  
 
Remind all Metro coaches that they are not to alter or mark-up the teams Golden Rod.  If 
this occurs the team will not be able to register for tournaments or events.  Contact your 
registrar if there are changes to be made. 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
Next meeting will be hosted by Sac United.  It will be held at the Belle Coolidge Library 
on South Land Park Drive.  NOT AT THE COMMUNITY CENTER.  Sac United will 
provide someone to take the minutes for the November meeting as Secretary, Celia 
Garcia will be absent. 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
Many teams in the U-8 and U-10 had very high scores (ie: 12-0, 13-1, 10-0).  Coaches 
have been notified that this is not within the spirit of the game.  At these ages it is critical 
to teach the players the concept of good sportsmanship and the spirit of the game.  Once a 
score reaches five points more on one side the leading coach should intervene.  This 
would be the perfect opportunity to work with the players on the passing game. 
Remember it's not all about winning.  
 
Michelle provided another perspective on the reseeding process.  It is critical for the 
gamecards to be filled out with comments.  Comment on other teams and skill levels 
when you call your scores in. This is helpful to those who are responsible for reseeding. 
 
 
 
 



COMMITTEE REPORT: 
Michelle extended her thanks to Steve Wong from Greenhaven for working with the City 
in her absence.  The City has started revoking permits for non-use without warning.  We 
are going to have to work together to ensure that all fields and teams are covered.   
 
Every practice time, game time, and field schedule must be provided accurately to the 
City to ensure that permits remain valid.  Let the coaches know that the fields need to be 
used during the times they are requested or permits will be revoked.   
 
Standings on the websites are accurate.  New schedules will be available on Thursday 
October 12th at 7 p.m at Sidewalk Pizza in West Sacramento.  She provided master field 
schedules.  These are rec schedules only not CPL or Metro.  There is also a set of 
standings in each packet.   
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
U8 play offsides.  talk to the referee coordinators to inform the referees about these rules.  
The other situation is NO DUPLICATE numbers on the field.  It is a CYSA rule. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Dixon - how come there are no bathrooms at the games in Sacramento.  Clubs need to 
inform other teams of this so that they can prepare.  Porta-potties are expensive and many 
schools facilities are locked because of the liability and damage that could be caused. 
 
OLG - Couldn't we add something to the game schedules that would identify fields 
without facilities? Not enough space. 
 
GOOD OF GAME: 
Nothing to report.  Lost a Metro Coach 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
A motion to adjourn was made by Bruce Mattos and seconded by Martin Brady. 
All in favor.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:37 p.m. 
 

NEXT MEETING: 
Meeting Date: November 14, 2006 

Host Club: Sac United 
Location: Belle Cooledge Library 

Directions: Take I-5 South to Seamas/Fruitridge Rd. 
Turn LEFT at the end of the off-ramp. 
Continue to South Land Park Drive. 
The library is on the right hand side. 


